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The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (Commissfon) has {ssued Amendmert
No. to Provisional Operating License No, DPR-16 fssued to GPU Nuclear
Corporatior, et al., which revised the Technical Specifications for operatior
of the Oyster Creek Nuclear Generating Statfon located in Ocean County, New
Jersey,

The amendment s effective as of the date of fssuance.

The amendment revised the Technical Specification Sections J.0.8, ,2.C
anc €.9.2 to reflect the use of an enriched sodfum pentoborate solutfon in the
standby Liquid Control System (SLCS).

The application for the amendnent complies with the standards and
requirerents of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as amended (the Act), and
the Commissfon's rules and regulations, The Commission hse made appropriate
firdings as required by the Act and the Commission's rules and regulations
in 10 CFR Chapter I, which are set forth in the 1icense amendment.

Notice of Consideration of Issuarce of Amendment and Opportunity for
Kearing in connection with this action was published in the FEDERAL REGISTER or
June 3, 1988 (53 FR 20396). No request for a hearing or petition for leave to

intervene was filed following this notice.
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The Commission has prepared en Environmental Assessment related to the
action anc has determined not to prepare an ervironmenta! fmpact statemert,
Based upon the environmental assessment, the Commission has concluded that the
fssuance of this amendment wi! not have a sfgnificant effect on the quality
of the human environment,

For further details with respect to the actfon see (1) the epp’ication

for amendment dated May 10, 1988, (2) Amendment No.124 to License No. UPR-16,
and (3) the Commission's related Safety Evaluation and Envirommenta) Assessment,
A1l of these ftems are available for public inspection at the Commission's
Publfc Document Room, 1717 H Street NW, and at the Ocean County Library,
Reference Department, 101 Washington Street, Toms River, New Jersey 08753,
A copy of ftems (2) and (3) may be obtained upon request addressed to the U.S.
Nuclear Regulatory Commissiosn, Washington, D.C, 20555, Attention: Director,
Civision of Reactor Projects 1/11,

Dated at Rockville, Maryland this 14th g4y of July 1988,

FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

s £, W Lerirt

Alexander W, Dromerick, Project Manager
Project Directorate -4

Division of Reactor Projects 1/1!
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation



